
 

 

Welcome to the  latest edition of the Bellarine Camera Club 
Newsletter. 
 
I am writing this as the new president of the club for the 2013-
2014 competition year.  At our recent AGM your new 
committee was voted in.  They are:- 

Shane Coles President 
Roger Northam Vice President 
Val Moss  Secretary 
John Gallichan Treasurer 
Kerrianne Hobbs Competition Secretary 
Darren Henry Committee member 
Kristy Wiffen Committee member 
Jon Bagge Committee member 

 
With a line-up like this I can guarantee that the next twelve 
months will be enjoyable, enlightening and very social.   The 
committee is also supported by newsletter editor Lyn Northam 
and webmaster Martin Young. 
 
The new committee would like to pass on their appreciation to 
our past committee members and ex-president, Darren 
Humphrey, for their efforts over the past twelve months.  
 
The interclub competition between Bellarine, Corio and Colac 
Camera Clubs is to happen on Saturday 10th August, 2013.  I 
would strongly urge all members to attend and support this 
annual event.  We hope this year we can come away with a 
few trophies and certificates. 
 
Speaking as one of the original members  
of this club I can say that the quality or 
work submitted, the enthusiasm of the 
committee and members has grown.  We 
should all be proud of our achievements 
and strive to catch that perfect moment 
in life on our camera and share that 
experience with not only our club 
members, but the community as a whole. 
 
I would also like to urge members to 
participate in club competitions.  This is 
the best way to improve your 
photography.  The club has expanded in 
numbers and urge you to promote our 
group and always seek new members. 
 
Shane Coles 
President 
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Our Newsletter is back in 
production!  This month’s 
newsletter is a small one, 
but with the assistance of 
club members’ input of 
articles, ideas etc. it will 
be back in full swing 
very soon. 
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July Competition Results 

OPEN 

EDIs 
 
1st   PIGGY TAILS – Kristy Wiffen 
 

2nd   STILL BAY YACHTS – Jon Bagge 
 

3rd  BLACK WATER – David Potter 
 

Merit:  AUTUMN LEAVES – Martin Young 
 

IMAGE OF THE COMPETITION 
PIGGY TAILS – Kristy Wiffen 

Due to time restrictions, print images were not available for 
inclusion in this month’s newsletter.  For future editions 
members are asked to submit images that received a place 
or merit in the latest competition, in normal EDI format, to: 
                   editor@bellarinecameraclub.org.au  
to enable inclusion into future newsletters, as well as inclusion 
in the website competition results. 

 
Please note that images submitted to competitions may be 
used for publication in our newsletter or on our website.  If you 
do not wish your images to be used please advise the editor 
by email to editor@bellarinecameraclub.org.au 

  

PRINTS 
 
1st   BREAKFAST AT THE LAKE – Darren Henry 
 

2nd   TIGER – Ellen McIlroy 
 

3rd  HAEKELS JELLYFISH – Martin Young 
 

Merits: WATERFALL IN TASMANIA – Ellen McIlroy 
 CHASING BUBBLES – Gordon Traill 
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Join our Facebook group – it is a closed site for Bellarine Camera Club 
members only, to share their ideas, images and comments. 

Bulletin Board … 

ANNUAL INTERCLUB COMPETITION 
 

The interclub competition between Bellarine, 
Corio Bay and Colac Camera Clubs will be held 
at SpringDale on Saturday 10th August at 
7:30pm. 
 

As we are the host club this year it would be 
great to see a strong attendance by BCC 
members to support this annual event. 

The Digital Show is one of the largest 
consumer technology events in the Southern 
Hemisphere.  Whether you’re newly 
passionate about photography, a seasoned 
creative professional or simply looking to 
further unleash your creativity, there will be 
something for everyone — entertaining 
demonstrations, local and international 
experts, exclusive product launches and 
dozens of inspiring talks and lectures. 

 

In 2013, The Digital Show will feature: 

• General Photography, Professional 
Photography & Digital Lifestyle 

• The Piazza: A central showcase for 
creativity 

• The APPAs – The best of the best in 
professional photography & video 

• The Training Camp – A hands-on 
educational area 

And much more… 

 

          LOCAL PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION  
 
For further details on this local competition run by the 
Queenscliff Harbour, please click on the link below,  
then ‘click to download details’: 
 

 
 
http://www.queenscliffharbour.com.au  
 

13-15 SEPTEMBER 2013  
MELBOURNE EXHIBITION 

CENTRE 
http://www.thedigitalshow.com.au  

 

Annual Fees are now due. 
Please see treasurer John, as 

members who are not financial will 
not be eligible to enter any BCC 
competitions until fees are paid. 

Our Newsletter has been re-established 
commencing August 2013.  The Club 
would be very appreciative of any 
articles or ideas from members, so if you 
have any, now or in the future, please 
see Lyn, or email to: 
 editor@bellarinecameraclub.org.au    
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HELP SUPPORT YOUR CLUB BY PURCHASING  
READY-MADE PHOTO MATS 

 
Mats are available for sale at each meeting for a very 
reasonable price.  All profits go back into the Club. 
 
Colours are Black, Charcoal and Off White to suit the 
following print sizes: 
                     5” x 7”                  $2.00 each 
                     6” x 8”                  $2.50 each 
                     8” x 10”                $3.00 each 
                     8” x 12”                $4.00 each 
 

Special sizes can be made to order  
(up to the maximum mat size of 40 x 50cm) 
See John Gallichan, our ‘Master Mat Maker’ 

 
 
 

    AUGUST 
 5 Show and Tell 
  Prints and EDIs due for August competition – Set Subject: In the Bush 

 10 InterClub Competition - Bellarine, Corio Bay and Colac Camera Clubs 

 19 Judging Night – In the Bush 

 26  Committee Meeting 

 

     SEPTEMBER 
 2 Guest Speaker – Mike Dugdale (Geelong Advertiser) 
  Prints and EDIs due for September competition – Set Subject: Movement 

 16 Judging Night – Movement 

 23  Committee Meeting 

 

For further information on set subjects, please refer to the website: 
http://bellarinecameraclub.org.au/competitions/set-subjects-2012 

 

 

Syllabus … 

President – Shane Coles 
Secretary – Val Moss 

 
Email Newsletter articles to: 
editor@bellarinecameraclub.org.au   
 
 
 
Contents © Bellarine Camera Club 
All contents in this issue are for information 
purposes only. 
 

Meetings: 1st and 3rd Monday of the month  
at: 

SpringDale Community Centre 
17-21 High Street, Drysdale 

 
Judging Night - 3rd Monday of the month 
 
 
Website: www.bellarinecameraclub.org.au 

Email:  info@bellarinecameraclub.org.au 
 
 
 

New photography store opened in Ocean 
Grove (in the Target Centre) on 1st June.  Pop in 
and see Brendan for your photographic 
needs and let him know you are a BCC 
member …. 
 
 

Bulletin Board … 


